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The  Monthly Journal of the 

Northern Rivers Classic Motorcycle Club Inc. 

 

March 

 

2021 

PO Box 7058, Lismore  
Heights, NSW 2480 

www.nrcmcc.org 
Email: president@nrcmcc.org 

Or phone President  
See below 

 

Our Club:- 
 The objectives of the NRCMC are to encourage the restoration, preservation, and riding of older motorcycles. 
Through its various activities, the club promotes classic motorcycling and the links to a bygone era with several or-
ganised monthly rides as well as our involvement in displaying our bikes at charity functions etc. 
 The club endeavors to cater for families and all members partners and children are most welcome to attend 
any meetings or outings. .Membership of the club is for those who have an interest in restoring and riding classic 
motorcycles . 

Some special dates , coming up soon. 
09th March 2021— club meeting followed by AGM , Clunes Hall , 7.30 pm start,  60 max in hall* 
* Meetings are subject to NSW Government COVID-19 Regulations regarding Public seating and num-
bers, If COVID-19 changes for the worst, we may have to postpone the meeting . 
31st March 2021. last date that your Membership Renewal forms with  fees will be accepted. 

7th to 12th September 2021 NRCMCC Rally based at Evans Head.  
For information on coming club rides , Go to page 5 , For AGM info  page 2 
 

Welcome back …. 
Some of the 45 members attending the February club meeting at Clunes Hall  
09th February  2021 , Our last meeting was held  March 2020 , seems so long ago. 
Don’t forget the clubs AGM will be held 09th March in the same location… 
Also . 2021 club membership renewals & payment are due by 31st March  
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From the Presidents chair  
This is my last president’s chair as my three years steering the 
club toward the future are at an end.  Thinking back it is hard to 
remember all those who have worked in whatever capacity to 
continue the club in this strong forward and up wards track.  I 
have had the great pleasure in working these last three years 
with a great bunch of people who formed the executive/
committee.  We worked with one goal: that of keeping the club 
moving forward and in a strong position.  No matter who put 
forward an idea or decision all added their thought to allow us 
to make the idea or decision the best that could be.  We thank 
the club members for the trust they had in us all, to keep their 
club functioning and in a good financial position.  
       I would like to thank Marc treasurer and David secretary & assistant secretary as they have 
supported and assisted me greatly throughout my three year and especially through COVID 2020. 
The 2020 year was one where the club held only two meeting and our show n shine, rally and 
Christmas party get together were cancelled these major social events are important in keeping 
members in touch with each other.  The Sunday and Wednesday ride when reinstated enabled 
many to socialise and keep in contact, while when restrictions eased some of the ladies were able 
to reconnect through lunch gatherings. It is when people with common interest gather together the 
friendships form and talk proliferate.  I thank the members for their assistance in the last three 
years and for their continued support of the committee and their club. 
The introduction of the members draw at club meetings has been sponsored by club member Greg 
Janson of ROCKY CREEK DESIGN. I thank Greg for him unswerving support. Many members 
have been pleasantly surprised by their wins.  
      To our registration officers who have had a hard year trying to see all members who wish to 
reregister their machines. I know some time we have had a steady stream of members and their 
machines throughout the weekends.  THANK YOU-you have been fantastic in keeping our mem-
bers machines registered. 
      To our sponsors, just look in our magazine to see all the fantastic businesses that support your 
club please use them for your purchases if you can. We assist them they assist us.   
AN ENORMOUS THANK YOU TO ALL THE GREAT BUSSINESSES WHO ARE ONGOING 
SPONSORS OF OUR CLUB 
     To our trusty magazine editor who has kept us all informed of club happening and kept us look-
ing forward to the magazine every month. I thank you David on behalf of the club and myself.  
You have fill our magazine with pictures and funny quips you have kept us smiling throughout 
these past years.  
It will be nice to take a back seat at club meetings and events and be able to chat with you all thank 
you for your ongoing support and friendship.  
To all club members please support the new committee as they work through the restrictions in 

2021.  Cheers Mary Walker 

REQUIREMENTS FOR MOTORCYCLES on Historic Vehicle Scheme (HVS):  
They must be as CLOSE TO ORIGINAL CONDITION as possible with NO ALTERATIONS 
except for safety features, such as rear view mirrors & turn indicators and must be over 30 years 
old. 
NRMCC members are permitted to attend events listed on the NRCMCC portion of the events 
page but you will need to carry a copy of the latest ‘Classic Torque’ or events page with you. 
Logbook 60 –day scheme:  Members on 60 day-logbook scheme must fill out the sheet for each 

day’s use if it is not a club event. Logbook must be filled out for maintenance (test runs) &       

personal use and carried with you. 
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Northern Rivers Classic Motorcycle Club Inc   http://nrcmcc.org/index.php               
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON:  9th February 2021 start: 7.30pm 
Abbreviations used in Minutes MW Mary Walker,    
WELCOME to all by President Secretary, Special welcome to the life members present at this meeting.  
MW asked for a minutes silence in memory of the passing of club members Tony Evans and John Sheldon 
Meeting attended by  45   members,  4  visitors &  apologies as per the attendance sheet . 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING from March 2020: - MW noted that the minutes of this meeting were now 
Not reverent as all items were completed. 
GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE IN FROM March 2020 to February 2021   
Christmas Card from Richmond Valley Volunteer Health Transport  
Newsletters hard copy QLD Historic Motorcycle, 
All other Club Newsletters are now received thru Emails , Leading Link, Newcastle, Clarence valley Inverell. Coffs 
Harbour Tamworth  CHMC Dinkum Oil , 
Invoices and receipts  for following - club PO box . trailer registrations and Shannon Insurance , all Club indemnity 
insurances , all banking  for term investments, CHMC Affiliation,  all have been given to given to Treasurer and paid.    
CHMC notification  of AGM to be held 9th April at Temora,  
Email from concerned club member , about the club not supporting Triumph Triples rallies etc . Busines Arising 
CORRESPONDENCE out   
The Clubs Newsletter from April 2020 to feb 2021 were, either posted or emailed  to club members & other MC clubs,  
Reply to Club member Re his Triumph Triples Rally enquiry  - Busines Arising 
TREASURERS REPORT presented + moved by  Marc Jennison 2nd by   Doug Hampson  motion carried. 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: 
Enquiry Re Triples Rally, and NRCMMC non involvement , MW read all the email correspondence between  the club 
member and committee, In Summary..  the reason we were not involved with this event was 
*that our clubs indemnity insurance had been previously used by the Triples Rally Organiser which was found to be 
illegal . The club had been sent a Flyer but there had been no direct or indirect request to help, Some general discus-
sion followed ,  Members are able to go and help as they choose, to use their own 60 day log book, as it is not a club 
organised event, The Assistant Secretary noted the event was publicised in the latest newsletter. 
  GENERAL BUSINESS 
< MW commented on the Sad passing of club members Tony Evans and John Seldon, MW noted that a Special Sun-
day club ride in memory of Tony & John, would be organised later in the year , the ride to finish at the Clunes Hall 
where a BBQ would be held.  
< Peter Harvey was made a Life member at the Last Rego Day     see Dec. 2020 Newsletter 
<2021 club Membership fees are now due before end of March,  Pay to Membership Officer 
 <AGM 9th March to follow March club meeting, nomination forms for committee position have to handed to assis-
tant Secretary before 02nd March & any Notices ie special resolutions for the AGM agenda have to handed to Assistant 
Secretary before 16th Feb 
 < 2021 Show and Shine . Cancelled 
<MW thanked David for his outstanding work throughout her three year time as president, David was secretary from 
2017 to 2019,  assistant secretary for 2020 & 3 years as Magazine editor , She also thanked the whole committee the 
last three years, making her job so much easier. Thanks also to our two raffle donators Peter Lake  Bunnings voucher 
John Mazzer Ariel poster 
<The Assistant secretary added that MW + Marc Jennison as Treasurer + M’ship Officer & A.S. have worked as an 
harmonious  team. working together to keep the club going. also mentioning that members do not recognise the 
amount of unseen work Marc and Mary do and thanked them for their great effort . 
< 2021 Club Rally  - Evans Head - Friday 10th to 12th Sept -  morning rides commencing Tuesday 7th     
Rally committee to be formed . in conjunction with new 2021 club committee, Route and lunch ideas needed. 
<MW noted that the club would like to hold a Christmas in July party, { Postponed from last Dec 2020} likely to be 
held at the Lismore Heights Bowling Club , yet to be confirmed. 
<Tony Kempnich on this years Over the Hill to Lightning Ridge , nearly fully booked out as members from last years 
cancelled Rally have booked in again. 
< NEXT Rego Day   date yet to be decided 
< Members draw Greg Janson from Rocky Creek Design donated prizes, won by Nik Hyde 
< REGISTRATION OFFICER REPORT – Too many to list 
<EARLY DAYS – Bryson spoke further on Tony Evans Life and his involvement with the club. The Treasurer men-
tioned that Andrew Evans was at the meeting tonight 
<RIDE REPORTS –  Peter Lake  Wednesday 3rd Feb ride to Cawongla,  Coming up 14th Feb Annies Café via Kyogle  
Other club info 
21st Feb. North Coast Classic show at Alstonville Showground – details were in Feb Newsletter 
13th March    Maleny Swap meet 
Inverell MC club has cancelled their 2021 Rally 16 to 18 April 
65th Anniversary Veteran and Vintage  Rally in SA cancelled 
Taree Rally , 4th to 7th March, still on as far as we know .. Check with organiser 
MEETING CLOSED at 9.15 PM 

http://nrcmcc.org/index.php
http://nrcmcc.org/index.php
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Northern Rivers Classic Motorcycle Club Inc 
Election of 2021 Club Officials 
 
Date................ 
 
I ……………………………………....  ,   being a current  financial member of the club 
Nominate …………………………….…   for the position of …………………………….. 
 
I ………………………………………....  , being a current member of the club 
Second the nomination of ………………………….   For the position of ................……………. 
 
I ………………………………………....  ,  being a current financial member of the club 
Accept the nomination 
 

The  Clubs 2021 AGM  
The Annual General Meeting of

 I n c .  (Hereafter referred to as NRCMCC or the Club) is  planned for  Tuesday  
9 t h  March , 2021  to be held at Clunes Hall   If Covid changes for  worst,  we can always postpone 
meeting . See note below regarding any special motions for AGM. . 60 Members max allowed in hall. 
 The AGM  is planned to  be 

16.02.2021 is 21 days before AGM and last date for notices to be accepted  from members for AGM  
 ie any special resolutions for the AGM Agenda, NOW CLOSED  
23.02.2021 is 14 days before , and last date for notice to members of the AGM. DONE 
02.03.2021  is 7 days  before last date for Committee Member Nominations Close .You’d better hurry! 
 
 
Nominating for 2021  Committee position start thinking about nominating for the various Executive, 
Committee & other Official positions ,  
Nomination forms are printed  below . 
Nominations can be posted to the Secretary who will hand all nominations , unopened to  
Returning Officer at AGM  {just mark your letter,  “Committee nominee” , top left hand corner  
of envelope. 
 
 Note If at the AGM there have been no postal nominations received for a  certain Committee position, 
Then Nominations for that position can be taken from the floor.. 
If at the AGM , postal nominations have been received by Secretary for a certain committee position and 
passed to Returning Officer then  no nominations for that position will be taken from the floor. 

 

NRCMCC OFFICIALS from 2020 
President & Secretary Mary Walker ……66291509  
Vice President: John Mazzer ….0417422780 
Assistant Secretary:  David Bonhote-mead…….                                       
…..                              0402805644 
Treasurer: Marc Jennison…..0411895360 
Committee: above plus,  
 Alan Stratton…………………6682 2688 
 Peter Lake……………..  0459 285 872      
 Tony Kempnich……        .6628 1806 
Registration: Officer: 
         Bryson Walker: …………….6629 1509 
Registration Officials:  Pat Holt …. 0435 475 784   
Brian Riordan ……….……….          6621 5535,   
Membership Officer: Marc Jennison  0411895360 
 Librarian: Eric Wilson 66243157 &  
Peter Lake……0459 285 872   
 

NRCMCC OFFICIALS from 2020 
Newsletter  Editor: David Bonhote-mead   
0402805644 info to  editor@nrcmcc.org  or  
secretary@nrcmcc.org     
  Deputy editors:     ……………….. All members 
 Catering:  Glenn Flint   … 0423262594 
Raffles: Lyn Stratton…………6682 2688 
Ride Co-Ordinator  Peter Lake ………0459 285 872 
Event list support, Frank Widdows……… 66860771 
Webmaster Dieter Opfer  webmaster@nrcmcc.org 

       Website: www.nrcmcc.org 

Club Patron , The club does not currently have a 

patron. Our immediate past patron was Jack Ahearn 

{1924-2017} 
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Membership Renewal Information for 2021—for those who haven’t paid this year 
1.  Membership Renewal form: 
A fully completed Application for renewal of current membership form is required for all  
membership renewals. Refer to next page for Renewal form 
Fees for 2021 

With no usual AGM to set fees, the committee has set fees for 2021 unchanged at 2020 rates. 

  
Membership type 

  
Members electing to pay into the 

Members Social Fund 

  
Members declining to pay into 

the Members Social Fund 

  membership fee Social Fund levy membership fee 

Single $30 $10 $40 

Dual $45 $15 $60 

 
The club’s bank accounts at the Greater Bank are: 
Members Social Fund account: BSB  637000  acct number  716800695   Ref:  your last name 
Membership fee account:          BSB  637000  acct number  781711446   Ref:  your last name 
Payment of 2021 fees and return of your membership renewal application can be done by one of 
the following 3 methods. 
Method 1: EFT – the club’s preferred option 
Email a completed membership renewal form to the club Membership Officer at 
 members@nrcmcc.org.  Then direct deposit your fees to the club’s accounts as above.  You 
MUST add your last name to all payments.  If you don’t use online banking you can pay over the 
counter at any Greater Bank branch in Casino, Lismore, Ballina, Grafton & Tweed Heads. 

Method 2: Snail Mail. 
Post a completed membership renewal form with cheques/money orders (no cash in the mail), one 
made out to NRCMCC Membership and one made out to the Members Social Fund. 

Method 3*: In person at a monthly meeting - the club’s least preferred option 
Complete a membership renewal form beforehand and hand it to the Membership Officer at the 
next available club meeting.  Then pay the Treasurer your fees - cash, cheques or MOs. 
*Please Note that Covid 19 restrictions may still be with us in 2021 and there may not be any  
meetings held before 31st March 2021. Therefore your ability to pay and submit your form by  
Method 3 may not be an option. You should use method 1 or 2 in order to pay & submit your form 
by 31st March 2021. 
Membership renewal and fee payments for 2021 are due by 31 March 2021. 
Membership is NOT complete until both renewal form and fees are received by the Club. 

As John Mazzer  
mentioned at the  
February Club meeting 
This is his 
BSA 1939 Y13 Special 
{his COVID project} 
Which after only 100 M  
threw him off... 
 the front brakes locked, 
we don’t have a photo of 
this but just use your  
Imagination .. 

mailto:members@nrcmcc.orgT
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Note the full transcript of the 2019 AGM minutes will be available at the feb. 2021 AGM 
This will include the Financial statement + the full nomination and voting procedure & results 
Which are not included above  {Editor} 
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NRCMCC Market:  You can advertise here ‘For Sale’, ‘Wanted’, ‘Swap’, ‘Advice needed’, ‘to 
Give away’, etc -  ie, any deal you can imagine to do with motorcycles. 
Please contact the editor - details on the ‘Club officials’ list somewhere in this newsletter. 
Unless otherwise arranged, advertisements will be maintained for two issues. 
 

 Club Rides:-    Some information on coming NRCMCC club rides. 
14th March  Sunday Ride to Mooball,              18th April Sunday Ride to Mount Burrell. 
16th May Sunday Ride , yet to be decided.       13th June Sunday Ride to New Italy Cafe 
Wednesday Rides 1st & 4th of month as usual . route decided on day  
You MUST be mindful of the COVID 19 restrictions , signing  on before ride,  Please follow  
instructions from Peter Lake the ride leader. All other riding you do, you MUST use your log book days  
as they are not sanctioned club rides and as such, without the log book entry, you would be in effect  
under the law, to be riding an unregistered machine.    
For further information go to the clubs web site , advisable to read before going on any club rides, 
There is no Show & Shine Event being organised by NRCMCC this year ,   

Other Club Events 
4th to 7th March Taree Rally  
13th March Maleny Swap meet . One day only 
16th to 18th April Inverell Rally—Cancelled  but  check with Organisers  
30th April 1st & 2nd May  The Singleton Classic Motorcycle Club Inc 25th Heart of the Hunter Rally 

 
 
65

th
 Anniversary Rally   for  Veteran and Vintage Motorcycle Club of South Australia  

 http://vvmccsa.org.au Due to the presence of Covid-19 in Australia and the ongoing instances of  
Community Transmissions, we have decided to postpone the 65

th
 Anniversary Rally ...we can only hope 

that this will be presented in 2022 

THE 37th RESTORE & RIDE RALLY 
The Coffs Harbour and District Motorcycle Restorers’ Club 

“The Coast to the Mountains” 

for motorcycles, 30 years or older,    21st to 23rd May 2021,  

Barry McDonald  writes …. letting us know that  Staintune has been purchased and so not completely dead, con-
tacted new owners re motorcycle mufflers etc  club members might be interested as Staintune exhausts for older 
bikes were brilliant, and may wish to contact new owners to show them existing interest and demand for replace-
ments for classic bikes etc. contact Beatrice Homsey  <  Beatrice@torqit.com.au  > 

For Sale 
Torque Motorcycle Denim Jeans 
Size XL  Contact Michael 
0403773354 

http://vvmccsa.org.au/
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Moist Valentine’s Day Ride 
Sunday 14/02/2021 

A few brave souls made it out to Annie’s Garden for a very moist Valentine’s Day ride. Marina and I left 
sunny Banora Point around 9ish hoping to meet up with a good crowd of eager post-covid (maybe if we 
say post-covid often enough it will become a thing of the past…) club members at Annie’s Garden. 
Around about Bray Park the first few spatters of rain hit the visor. Looking up towards Mount Warning 
didn’t look too promising either. By the time we got to Uki it was raining lightly but constantly. We pulled 
over and had a brief conflab about the pros and cons of continuing or turning back and heading home. We 
decided to forge on and see who else might have braved the looming weather. Mind you, I was tempted to 
turn around when we got to Sphinx Rock… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On arriving at Annie’s Garden there were no bikes visible from the top of the driveway but, I did spot   
Michael S’s beard. As we pulled in and parked the bike, another rider came down the driveway. Turned 
out to be Will Palmer. Then Jack McIntosh followed by Peter Fleming. 4 bikes in all an a few people in 
cars. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As it was raining on and off, we all took refuge under cover. 
Meals, snacks, coffee and tea were enjoyed by all. Everything was 
expertly delivered to tables by Annie’s young helpers. As the 
morning gave way to early afternoon the rain settled in. A couple 
of brief breaks in the rain gave people a chance to head off. In all 
it was a very pleasant, if a bit moist, morning for all. Even the 
chickens came to say hello and had a seat with us… 

You should have been there. See you next month at Mooball. 

Dieter 

 I’m seated BUT not on the Menu 
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BIKE TRAILER FOR SALE 
attached are a few pics of our Bike 
Trailer which is for sale for $6,000 ONO 
The Trailer is Homemade built by my 
late husband who was a toolmaker/
machinist., It’s parked at my stepsons 
place at Currumbin Waters Qld  
  
It has front wheel braces installed 
  
It was used to transport two of our re-
stored ‘R’ Series BMWs to rallies etc. 
 
 Contact:   H.  (07)  55 939 091 
             Mob:  0438 489 939 
 
 Thanking you 
Lyn Dyne   
Currumbin Waters 
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Thanks mate for lending me 
your bike, sorry but I ran 
into a bus 
Tried to fixit but er..DAD 
helped 

R nine T/5 and R 75/5 

R nine T/5 
Exclusive model to mark the  
50 th Anniversary  
Of the / 5 series and 50 years of BMW 
 Motorad production In Berlin Spandau 

Definition of a Classic bike  

It’s something that gets you in, takes your time, 
wastes your money, tries your patience, takes the 
skin off your knuckles, risks your neck, clutters 
up your garage and back yard, annoys your 
neighbours, rattles like a bucket of bolts, freezes 
you in winter, heats you in summer and generally 
makes you it’s slave. But it is worth every bit of 
it, even if it’s just for the friends it makes for you, 
and the good times you have together.  

During COVID restrictions a guy    
decided to build a bike with a wooden 
frame, wooden engine, wooden wheels 
and a wooden gas tank. Did he ride it? 
No, it wooden start!! - - - - - - -  
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PO box 865 Alstonville NSW 2477 

now stocking these ‘T’ shirts 
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6 George St 
PO Box 78 Tintenbar                                                             
NSW 2478 AUSTRALIA 
t: (02) 6687 8182                                                                         
e: office@lucena.com.au 
Lucena Engineers Pty Ltd                                      
www.lucena.com.au  

mailto:office@lucena.com.au
http://www.lucena.com.au
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If undelivered return to, 
N.R.C.M.C.C. 
P.O. Box 7058 
Lismore Heights 2480 

From the Editor Always A big thankyou to Mary for all her  
Presidents reports , she’s always been a good sport when it comes 
to the little photos or other ‘things” that appear in them, she really 
does like Green tree frogs though, and old  BSA motorbikes 
 Have a collection ready for the new president..   :-)  
 Thanks to Dieter for his Ride Report , Michael S, &Terry S for all 
the  photos   Please keep them coming   Cheers DBM 

What can you say ? But why, …. 


